
 

 

  

  

 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.  

 

Melbourne, 15 December 2017 

Australia – Victoria 

 

No. 338(T) – 2017 

 

Local Port of Port Phillip 

 

Hobsons Bay 

Margaret’s Reef – Shellfish Reef Oyster Deployment 

 

Date: Tuesday 19 December to Friday 22 December 2017. 

 

Previous Notices:  301(T) – 2017 is referred. 

 

Details: Mariners are advised of diving operations associated with oyster spat deployment 

as a part of the shellfish reef construction works at Margaret’s Reef west of Point 

Cole at approximate location 37°53.930'S, 144°56.755'E (WGS84).   

 

Divers will operate from a dive support vessel.  When divers are operating, the 

vessel will display a white and blue flag (Alpha) in accordance with international 

standards. 

 

On-water plant, equipment or potential hazards to navigation will be marked with 

yellow flashing lights from sunset to sunrise in accordance with IALA standards.  

 

Mariners are advised to keep a 100 metre clearance of the dive support vessel 

and navigate with caution within the vicinity of the works. 

 

Charts & Publications 

Affected:  AUS 143 & 155. 

 

Further Notice: This Notice is self-cancelling.  No further Notice will be issued.    

 

If you require any further information, please contact the Nature Conservancy on 0409 087 278. 

 

 

Victor Teoh 

Senior Manager Local Ports and Waterways 

Melbourne Marine and Maritime Region 

 

If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 

noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au. To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au . 


